
Eureka Township minutes December 10, 1990 
 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Schindeldecker.  Present were supervisors Curry, Johnson, Kadlec 
and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasure Schulz. 

 
The November 12th minutes were read by Clerk Leine.  Topp moved to correct money spend in November to 
$12,659.91, seconded by Curry and carried.  Other correction to the minutes were on page 2, paragraph 1. Line 2: 
change the word precede to proceed, and paragraph 3, line 1: change Keith to Kenneth.  Kadlec moved to accept  

minutes as corrected, seconded by Johnson and carried. 
 
Curry moved to accept the treasure report, seconded by Topp and carried. 
 

Kadlec moved to purchase a 30 day C.D. for $30,000. seconded by Johnson and carried. 
 
Clerk Leine introduced bills totaling $9,454.28.  The board tabled the Vermillion WMO bill till January, Curry moved 
to pay bills, seconded by Kadlec and carried. 

 
Mr. Vizaayvong. Representing Wat Lao Group, 22605 Cedar Ave, came before the board with new information and 
drawings for the temple building and for the C.U.P.’s need to operate.  Per letter from Dakota County as of December 
4, 1990.  The mound type system has been approved for the house by Dakota County. John Menke has approved the 

plans for remodeling the barn.  Dakota County has stated that the septic system to be used for the temple must be a 
holding system and shall be pumped on a regular basis.  Curry moved to grant permit to remodel the barn into a 
temple.  When finished the building will be 2079 square feet inside.  A value of $29,854.00 was determined for 
remodeling.  A permit fee of $278.00 was assessed.  Topp seconded Curry’s motion and motion carried.  Topp moved 

to grant permit for an entry way to garage.  Entry was classed as a deck with a roof, 42 square feet,  value of $252.00.  
The permit fee was assessed at $15.00.  Curry seconded Topp’s motion and motion carried.  Curry moved to defer 
C.U.P.’s until master site plan has been provided by the Wat Lao group, seconded by Johnson and carried.  
 

John Sauber, 22926 Dodd Blvd, requested a permit for a 32 x 56 addition to a pole building.  A permit fee of $17.92 
was assessed.  Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by Kadlec and carried.  
 
Johnson moved to renew Jim Madden’s Gravel Mining Permit.  A total of 38,657 yards of gravel were removed in 

1990.  The gravel fee was assessed at $95.00.  The renewal permit was $15.00.  Kadlec seconded Johnson’s motion 
and motion carried. 
 
Curry moved to renew Oren Storlie’s Gravel Mining Permit.  No gravel was mined in 1990.  The renewal permit was 

$15.00.  Kadlec seconded Curry’s motion and motion carried. 
 
Curry moved to renew Barton Sand and Gravel Mining Permit.  No gravel was removed in 1990 but a $15.00 
minimum removal fee was assessed.  The renewal permit was $15.00.  Kadlec seconded this motion and motion 

carried. 
 
The Highview Ave Extension agreement revision was table until January due to Mr. Benson being ill.  Grannis and 
Harmeyer have not answered Townships questions on road const. liability yet.  M.S.I. insurance advised to wnship to 

take over maintenance now.  Chairperson to look for other answers. 
 
Curry moved to grant a new deed to the Prairie Creek School contingent upon Northfield School District 659 doing 
same.  Seconded by Topp and carried. 

 
Dick Nielsen 18122 Biscayne Ave. Farmington, requested a permit for a 60 x 120 pole building and a 80 x 42 addition 
to another barn.  Permit fees for the two projects was assessed at $105.60.  Curry moved to grant permit, seconded by 
Topp and carried. 

 



Greg Gudbjartsson, the Township representative to Airlake airport, gave the Township a look at M.A.C.’s plans for the 
next two years.  M.A.C. wants to move the gas pipe line and develop more storage next to present storage.  In 1991 all 
the runway lights are to be replaced and a tower to be built.  In 1992 the runway should be extended to 5000 feet. 
 

Miller Construction asked Board if he could revise description of land being mined.  Board members said they see 
nothing wrong with revising the description of land being mined at time of the C.U.P. renewal as long as the recovery 
of mined out land is reclaimed. 
 

Schindledecker moved to adjourn at 10 P.M., seconded by Johnson and carried.  
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